TERM DATES

Term 2 29 Apr - 5 July

Term 3 Mon 22 Jul - Fri 27 Sept

Term 4 Mon 14 Oct - Fri 13 Dec

EVENTS

Mufti Day Fri 14 June

School Disco Fri 21 June

End of Term 2 Fri 5 July

Start of Term 3 Mon 22 July

St John Bosco School

21 Clinton Street, New Plymouth. Phone (06) 758-3165 e-mail: office@sjb.school.nz, www.sjb.school.nz Principal: Mr Dee Luckin

From the Principals Desk...

Welcome: I would like to welcome Ted Guthrie to Ruma Koromiko. Ted joins his big sister Holly at school.

Tuesday Interschool Sports: just gone saw us take on St Joseph's New Plymouth School. There were two games of netball, a football game, a rugby game and many games of chess. Well done to all of our students who played these games and represented our school with pride. The rugby was a very close battle with each team scoring six tries each. The conversions being the only difference which means St Joseph's won 38 - 30. We had a 0-3 loss in the football match against a very strong side whilst we won both Netball games. Our Netball A side have now won three out of three! Our chess team enjoyed their battle and learnt some new moves along the way.

We now have one more interschool fixture to be played before we find out if some of our teams make it to the semi finals.









Don't Forget Mufti Day Tomorrow

Mufti day

When: Friday 14th June





Please bring a gold coin for Doputz primary school in Papua New Guinea

> By Skyla, Sofia, Alivah and Paige PIC-COLLAGE



Mufti Mania: Mufti day this Friday! This term, all Catholic primary schools around New Zealand will be holding a Mufti Mania Day to support Caritas. This year Caritas have chosen to help Doputz Primary School in Bougainville (Papua New Guinea). The money raised through this Mufti Mania will help to reopen their school by: Providing new water tanks and toilets as well as repairing their classrooms. Together we can help students in Bougainville enjoy learning again.



St John Bosco School

Board of Trustees' Election Declaration of Parent and Staff Election Results

Parent Representative votes:

Buchboeck, Kate Fleming, Keri 111 105 Heberley, Hannah McFadyen, Jordan 57 Murray, Andrew 72

Smith, Brian Thomson, Pauline 118

Invalid votes

I hereby declare the following duly elected:

Keri Fleming

Hannah Heberley

Andrew Murray

Brian Smith

78

5

Pauline Thomson

At the close of nominations for Staff Representative, as there was only one valid nomination received I hereby declare the following duly elected:

Ryan Fleming

Signed

Andrea Pretty

Returning Officer

As well as elected representatives the Board of Trustees of a Catholic School are required to have members representing the Proprietor.

Our confirmed Proprietors representatives are:

Ronie Asi

Hamish Gunson

Michael Normanton



Our year six netball players had a coaching session with five Central Pulse netball players. Captain Katrina Rore, Karin Burger, Whitney Souness, Maddy Gordon and Ameliaranne Ekanasio.



Pest Traps - We still have a large number of traps (from NPDC) that we were selling last year, as part of the 'Predator Free Taranaki Project'. They are safe, easy to use, good value and MUST be sold. \$10 each - includes wooden box and trap. Please see Mr Moorby or email matt@sjb.school.nz

News from the SJB Community Group School Disco: Dress up theme - Book Characters!

When: NEXT Friday 21st June

Where: Cross fit Gym, in behind the Fitzroy Village shops

Who: Year 1-3 children 5.30-6.45pm, Year 4-6 children 7.00-8.30pm (parents are most welcome to come along too)

What: A sausage sizzle for you to buy a sausage or two, drinks, popcorn, lollies and glow sticks will all be for sale on the night. So bring along some change to buy a few treats (sorry, NO Eftpos) Gold coin donation on entry.

So dress up, bring your dancing shoes too as there will be some spot prizes throughout the night!

Parents and caregivers if you can help out with a few jobs on disco night please text Ben our chairperson on 027 306 1496.

We really need your support to run a great disco for your children.

Come along and join us at Children's Liturgy Sunday 9am Mass at our parish church



This week's teacher: 16 June - Tess Bowling

Class Mass Timetable - Term 2

	Week 8	Wednesday 19 June	Ruma Rimu, Nīkau	
	Week 9	Wednesday 26 June	Ruma Karaka, Horoeka	



Term 2 vveek /

Pope Francis Prayer Intention for June 2019 'The Priests Way of Life'

In his prayer intention for the month of June 2019, Pope Francis calls us to pray for all priests.

"I would like to ask you to look at the priests who work in our communities.

They are not perfect, but many give it their all until the very end, offering themselves with humility and joy. They are priests who are close to the people, ready to work hard for everyone.

Let us be thankful for their example and testimony.

Let us pray that priests, through the modesty and humility of their lives, commit themselves actively, above all, to solidarity with those who are most poor." (Message from Pope Francis).





It is very timely that we have this message from Pope Francis, as there is much happening with our priests at the moment. This week we farewelled Father Bill Casey at his funeral in Opunake. Father Bill worked in several communities around Taranaki and within our Diocese. In recent years he was a resident at the Mission Resthome and would often pass through our school and chat to the children. He was also often called upon to help out as an extra priest for the Sacrament of Reconciliation programmes. Father Bill will be remembered fondly by many of our staff and parent community. Please pray for Father Bill Casey, that he will be rewarded the joy that awaits for him, in the Kingdom of heaven, with our Lord.

Also, we are currently preparing to farewell Father Vijay from our Diocese and New Zealand. Father Vijay and Father Sanjay arrived in New Zealand together, just over 10 years ago and became very close friends as they served our Parish community during their time here. An invitation is extended to all, to join with Our Lady Star of the Sea community at a Mass followed by lunch at the Opunake Bowling Club Hall, 34 Gisborne Terrace at 11.00am Saturday 22 June and a final Sunday Mass to be celebrated at Opunake on the 23rd June. Please RSVP to Fr Vijay 027715 6654 or email vijayhgn@yahoo.in by 16 June. If you wish to contribute to Father's farewell fund, details for donations can be found on the NP Parish website and in recent newsletters.

Finally, Father Vui is preparing to be ordained in Palmerston North later this month. After which, we are hoping and praying that he will be coming to our NP Parish, to help Father Simon and Father Tom. We ask you to also keep Father Vui in your prayers.

Suzanne Aubert

Next week (19th June) we celebrate the birthday of Suzanne Aubert Birthday. New Zealand's first Saint? Suzanne Aubert (19 June 1835 - 1 October 1926), better known to many as Sister Mary Joseph or Mother Aubert. She started a home for orphans and the under-privileged in Jerusalem, New Zealand on the Whanganui River in 1885. Suzanne first came to New Zealand in 1860 to educate Māori children. Among many other great works of faith and compassion she founded a religious order, the Daughters of Our Lady of Compassion in 1892. Suzanne also started two hospitals in Wellington; the first, St Joseph's Home for the Incurables in 1900, and Our Lady's Home of Compassion in 1907. This is not to mention many other works of charity, including in medicine.



SKATING DEMONSTRATION - Saturday 22nd June

On Saturday 22 June skaters from our Figure Skating Branch will be giving a demonstration 10am - 11.30am at the East End Skating Arena, Nobs Line.

This demonstration is free and we are inviting families, friends and supporters to come along and watch.



Campus Clothing - SALE next week 17-22 June 10% off ALL FULL PRICED school uniform items





INCREDIBLE YEARS PARENT SUPPORT PROGRAMME

Opportunities are available to attend this course in Taranaki One programme will be in New Plymouth and one in south Taranaki

FREE - No course costs - programme resources supplied and morning tea provided

Will run for 14 weeks (excluding school holiday weeks) during terms three and four 2019. Day time sessions once a week, 2 1/2 hours each time

Places available for 16 parents to attend each group

This programme is to support parents of children ages 3 to 8, who are in your care up to 75% of the time, and may have some behaviour challenges.

Sessions include discussion, videos, practices, and home activities Content covers: child directed play, social, emotional, neadomic and persistence coaching, praise, incentives/rewards, routines, effective limit setting, district and ignore, time out to calm down and

Confirmation of venue, day of week and time will be set when level of interest is determined.

Parents attending will need to arrange child care and he able to travel to the yenue.

Please register your interest before the end of June 2019.

For registration forms please email jocelyn.nsedonald@education.govt.wz;; or contact Trish Cover on 027 839 8634, cmall jrish.gover@education.govt.nz;







Your school is ONE call away from \$500

nikki

021 022 82 757



When you sell with TSB Realty your community benefits through the TSB Community Trust.







VOQUEKITCHENS BATHROOMS LAUNDRIES WARDROBES FURNITURES

VOQUEKITCHENS

06 758 7241 | info@voguekitchens.co.nz
214 Courtenay Street, New Plymouth (Opposite the Mad Butcher)
www.voguekitchens.co.nz

Find us on foin @

SKITCHENS BATHROOMS LAUNDRIES WARDROBES FURNITURERY







Paul & Sharyn Watson

464 Devon Street East, New Plymouth P: 06 758 5324 F: 06 757 8836 FREEPHONE 0800 MOTELS E: info@thestrand.net.nz W: www.thestrand.net.nz





Dwane & Kirsty Lilly Ph: (06) 757 4292 70 Hurlstone Drive, Waiwhakaiho, New Plymouth Mobile: 0274 408 970 bell-blockpanelbeaters@xtra.co.nz





ure Dental

Kenny Gallacher Dental Surgeon BDS (Glasgow) Li Qi Lai

Dental Surgeon BOH, GDipDent (Griffith)

Elizabeth Priest

Narelle Wu Dental Surgeon BDS (Otago) Margaret Doidge

Morgan Scanlan Angela Henderson Pure Dental Ltd 465 Devon Street East New Plymouth

Ph 06 758 5629

PO Box 3048 Fitzroy, New Plymouth









Taranaki Civil CONSTRUCTION LTD CIVIL ENGINEERING &

Roading: Drainage: Sealing: Subdivisions

06 756 6080 - www.tccl.co.nz

ROADING CONTRACTORS